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JUNE 2007
LOOKING TO THE FUTURE

Last year two studies, funded by the Faith Communities Capacity Building Fund, were commissioned as part of a 25th anniversary review of the role of South London Inter Faith Group. The reports on these two projects have now been prepared, and were launched at a meeting held at St John’s Church, Waterloo, on 19 May.

Improved Understanding of South London’s Multi Faith Situation

by Sarah Thorley

An Evaluation of Different Models of Inter Faith Activity

by Siriol Davies

Both reports have been widely commended, and SLIFG is most grateful to Sarah and Siriol for the quality of their work. The meeting on 19 May was the beginning of a period of reflection on the questions raised by the reports. If members who were not able to be present on 19 May would like to see the reports, please send a request to the Secretary by the end of July, after which more copies will be produced. A contribution to the cost may be invited.
The Web-Site now has a Discussion Forum

Bhupinder Singh has added a discussion forum to the SLIFG website. This enables members and friends to post news of activities or comments about matters of interest, and of course to respond to comments others have made. First of all you have to register on-line. This is a simple process.

1. from the website home page, click on ‘discussion forum’

2. click on ‘register’

3. click to agree the terms of use

4. enter your chosen username, your e-mail address, and a password

5. there is an opportunity to enter various ‘profile information’, but this is entirely optional

6. click on ‘submit’

Short training course
Our application for another FCCBF grant – a second round – to fund a short training course involving communities of different faiths was unsuccessful. The reason given was insufficient funds – and insufficient evidence of need.
Meanwhile this year’s module for the Anglican Diocese of Southwark’s Summer School has been arranged, to run between 23 June and 12 July. The module includes three visits as follows.
· Saturday 23 June, 10.45am – 12.45am

visit to South London Liberal Synagogue, Streatham

· Monday 2 July, 7.30pm – 9.30pm

visit to Sikh Khalsa Centre, Tooting

· Thursday 12 July, 7.30 – 9.30pm

visit to Hyderi Islamic Centre, Streatham Common

If any member would like to participate in one or more of these visits, please get in touch with the Secretary.

About Inter Faith Walks

The 2007 South London Inter Faith Walk will be on Saturday 14 July in conjunction with Faith Around The Elephant (FATE). The day starts at 9.45am at the New Peckham Mosque in Cobourg Road, SE5, and then visits the Old Kent Road Mosque, St Peter’s Church in Walworth, the Samye Dzong Buddhist Centre and St George’s Cathedral before finishing at the Tibetan Peace Garden in St George’s Road, SE1 (5.00 – 5.30pm). For more details phone Sarah Thorley 020 8674 5447 or Siriol Davies 020 7701 4854.
Greenwich Multi-Faith Forum, Saturday 15 September, 10am - 5.30pm 
A day of visiting places of worship in the Greenwich area. Details of the route and times will be available from Mr Balbir Singh Bakhshi 07709 658 893 or Revd Jesse Van Der Valk 020 8854 2302. You may join the route at any point 
The Annual General Meeting

The 2007 AGM took place at South London Liberal Synagogue on Sunday 18 March, beginning at 4pm. Rabbi James Baaden welcomed us and offered an opening prayer. Afterwards, a bring-and-share vegetarian meal was much enjoyed.

The following 11 members were elected to the 2007/8 committee:

Alan Gadd as Secretary, Ebrahim Rashid as Treasurer
Rizwan Ali Bhai, Balbir Singh Bakhshi, Tima Beckett, Soheib Iraj, Ganesh Lal, Thelma Lewis, Bernard Mordan, Robert Oulton, Joan Rich

Baha’i, Buddhist, Christian, Hindu, Jewish, Muslim and Sikh faith traditions are represented among these members.

It is hoped it may be possible to identify an additional member, perhaps from a Jain or Zoroastrian faith tradition, to join the Committee at a later date.

We are grateful to Ruth Glassock and Suzanne Rees Glanister for their valuable contributions to the Committee in recent years. It is pleasing that Baha’i and Buddhist faith traditions continue to be represented through the election of Soheib Iraj and Bernard Mordan.
Membership Secretary

Robert Oulton has done valuable service for a number of years as our Membership Secretary. But now he has to give this up as he moves home following his recent marriage. We send our very best wishes to Rob and Sheena.

Our new Membership Secretary is


Bernard Mordan, 


Kagyu Samye Dzong


Carlisle Lane


London SE1 7LG

Many thanks to Bernard for taking this on. Thanks too to John Beckett, Lillalou Hughes and other friends who come together for the vital task of mailing information to SLIFG members several times a year.

Informal Friday lunch meetings at All Saints’, Battersea
The next meeting in this series is planned for Friday 28 September. As usual there will be a vegetarian lunch at 12.30pm and the meeting (a time to share news and experiences) will follow from 1pm until 2pm. All Saints’ is located at Battersea Park, in Prince of Wales Drive (SW11 4BD).
Understanding Islam, and Introducing Hinduism
The 10 week Understanding Islam course on Tuesday lunchtimes at All Saints’ Church, Battersea, led by Dr Chris Hewer of the St Ethelburga’s Centre, concluded on 20 March. There had been a regular attendance of 35+ with more than 40 people involved all together. The course included a lovely visit to Battersea Mosque in Falcon Road at Clapham Junction.

Dr Hewer is funded to offer these 10 week courses without charge for the next year or two. He works in three terms a year, and is available for both afternoon and evening sessions on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. This is a chance that should not be missed. You can contact Dr Hewer at chris@stethelburgas.org.

There has been some spin off from the Battersea course, with other courses now planned in Coulsdon and Ham and at Westminster Cathedral.

Meanwhile those who attended the Battersea course are keen to arrange other courses, and as a first step Pandit Sankar, of the Caribbean Hindu Society, will lead three sessions on Introducing Hinduism, again on Tuesday lunchtimes at All Saints, Battersea, starting on 26 June. If you would like to attend please contact the Secretary.
Enquiries about any of the items in this newsletter may be addressed to
Alan Gadd, Secretary, SLIFG

24 Holmewood Gardens, London SW2 3RS

020 8678 8977

secretary@southlondoninterfaith.org.uk 

